
I am respectfully requesting your support of HB 1104.  I urge the passing of this bill because 
the son of a close friend has been incarcerated at the Ward County jail and the ND State 
Penitentiary for over 17 years. Zac Schmidkunz tries to be productive and has taken college 
courses when offered by the NDSP.  Zac and many other inmates are not dangerous or a threat 
to public safety and are not likely to be repeat offenders.  


Roger Wahus


